

Lynn Peterson Secretary of Transportation

April 15, 2015

CITY OF WOODLAND

Mr. Bart Stepp **Public Works Director** City of Woodland PO Box 9 Woodland, Washington 98674-0009 Transportation Building 310 Maple Park Avenue S.E. P.O. Box 47300 Olympia, WA 98504-7300 360-705-7000 TTY: 1-800-833-6388 www.wsdot.wa.gov

City of Woodland **Scott Avenue Reconnection** STP-9906(039) LA-7899, TA-4939

Dear Mr. Stepp:

This letter is in response to the recent NEPA support documents WSDOT has been receiving from the City for review and comment. One document includes a Project Description that proposes raising Interstate 5 approximately 27 feet, allowing Scott Avenue to connect underneath.

WSDOT does not have the authority under NEPA to process these documents for a proposed project that does not have clear logical termini, independent utility, and a clear purpose and need. Referencing my letter dated June 17, 2014, this project needs to revert back to a least cost planning study and go through practical design techniques to target solutions with operational benefits at the lowest cost to have a viable alternative. Therefore, the review has stopped for the five reports submitted for the Environmental Classification Summary and the three documents submitted in support of a modified Interchange Justification Report.

Funds expended for work performed two weeks after the date of this letter will not be reimbursed by Local Programs. The documents cannot be processed in the best interests of the State to fulfill responsibilities delegated by FHWA.

Sincerely,

Kathleen B. Davis

Director

Local Programs

KBD:lkr

cc: Don Wagner, Southwest Regional Administrator Lynn Rust, Southwest Region Local Programs Engineer Dan Mathis, FHWA, MS 40943 Bill Fashing, CWCOG